
From: Marisa Crawford <mcrawf@gov.sc.gov>
To: Marcia.Adams@SCDMV.netMarcia.Adams@SCDMV.net

Date: 7/27/2004 5:03:23 PM
Subject: Re: Annual Leave

I has been canceled. Have fun. Thanks.

Marisa Joye Crawford
Cabinet Affairs Director
Governor's Office
803/734-6808 direct
803/261-8422 cell
mcrawf@gov.sc.gov

>>> "Adams, Marcia S" <Marcia.Adams@SCDMV.net> 7/27/2004 4:59:11 PM 
>>>
Marisa,
Just wanted to let you know that I will be on annual leave next week.
We are
taking the children to Disney World. It is my understanding that the 
cabinet meeting has been cancelled for August.

Marcia

Marcia S. Adams
Executive Director, S.C. Dept. of Motor Vehicles
Phone: (803)737-1156
Fax: (803)737-1785
Email: Marcia.Adams@scdmv.net
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